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PAROLED

514890 DELGADO IVAN

DOB: 03/23/1977 - PAROLED

The Board votes to parole Mr. Delgado in August 2016 to a

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
for the duration of parole. Mr. Delgado must actively work
with his parole officer xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxx. He must obtain employment within sixty
days xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. Parole is contingent upon Mr.
Delgado remaining booking free and remaining in any program

or educational course in which he is currently enrolled.
During any period he becomes unemployed, he must actively
work with his parole officer to perform up to twenty hours
weekly of community service. The Chairperson dissents as
she would deny parole and reconsider him at a future date.
She believes he displayed some limited insight at hearing
and believes he needs xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx and
to
parole him earlier promotes disrespect for the law.(GTD:
5/17/17) MINIMUM VOTE:YES Armesto, DeLosSantos, Archibald
DISSENT: Pisaturo

061676 KELLY STEPHEN B

DOB: 05/08/1960 - PAROLED

The Board votes to parole Mr. Kelly in August 2016 to a

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxx. Thereafter Mr. Kelly will be on GPS for ninety days
and
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
for

at

least

three

months

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx.
During
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

that

time

he

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx for
the
duration of parole. He must actively work with his parole
officer
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxx. Parole is contingent upon Mr. Kelly remaining
booking free and remaining in any program or educational
course in which he is currently enrolled. During any period
he becomes unemployed, he must actively work with his
parole officer to perform up to twenty hours weekly of
community service. (GTD: 11/1/18) MINIMUM VOTE:
UNANIMOUS-Pisaturo, Armesto, DeLosSantos, Archibald

060489 PEELER JAMES E

DOB: 06/10/1958 - PAROLED

The Board votes to parole Mr. Peeler in August 2016 to a

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
x

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
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xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
x

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx as needed for
the
duration of parole. He must actively work with his parole
officer
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxx. xxxxxxxxxxxxxxx he must also obtain employment
within ninety days or notify the Chairperson immediately.
Parole is contingent upon Mr. Peeler remaining booking free
and remaining in any program or educational course in which
he is currently enrolled. During any period he becomes
unemployed, he must actively work with his parole officer
to perform up to twenty hours weekly of community service.
(GTD: 6/21/17) MINIMUM VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo,
Armesto, DeLosSantos, Archibald

540499 REYES FRANCISCO

DOB: 02/16/1986 - PAROLED

The Board votes to parole Mr. Reyes in September 2016 to
his approved home and work plan. Conditions of parole will
include
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx as
indicated for the duration of parole. He must xxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx within the first 90
days of parole. Parole is contingent upon Mr. Reyes
remaining booking free and remaining in any program or
educational course in which he is currently enrolled.
During any period he becomes unemployed, he must actively
work with his parole officer to perform up to twenty hours
weekly of community service. (GTD:1/13/18) MINIMUM VOTE:
UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Armesto, DeLosSantos,
Archibald

140678 RODRIGUEZ FRANK

DOB: 10/20/1989 - PAROLED

The Board commends Mr. Rodriguez xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx to
date
although is concerned with the nature of his offense. In
balance the Board votes to stagger a parole release to
November 2016 because we believe that he should serve more
time. Conditions of parole include GPS for the duration of
parole,

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
x
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. He must have an approved home and
a
work plan that is xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. Parole is contingent
upon Mr. Rodriguez remaining booking free and remaining in
any program or educational course in which he is currently
enrolled. During any period he becomes unemployed, he must
actively work with his parole officer to perform up to
twenty hours weekly of community service. (GTD: 6/19/17)
MINIMUM VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Armesto,
DeLosSantos, Archibald
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101364 SILVA ADRIAN J

DOB: 09/07/1969 - PAROLED

The Board votes to parole Mr. Silva xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. Thereafter he
must
maintain xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx for the duration
of his
parole and must actively work with his parole officer to

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. Parole
is
contingent upon Mr. Silva remaining booking free and
remaining in any program or educational course in which he
is currently enrolled. During any period he becomes
unemployed, he must actively work with his parole officer
to perform up to twenty hours weekly of community service.

(GTD: 8/17/17) MINIMUM VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo,
Armesto, DeLosSantos, Archibald

146895 SMITH BRIAN H JR

DOB: 12/16/1991 - PAROLED

The Board votes to parole Mr. Smith in September 2016 to a

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx.

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
x
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx for the duration of parole. In
addition

Mr.

Smith

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx Mr. Smith is to be placed GPS for six
months. He must actively work with his parole officer to

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx.
xxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. Mr. Smith must obtain employment within
ninety
days. Parole is contingent upon Mr. Smith remaining booking
free and remaining in any program or educational course in
which he is currently enrolled. During any period he
becomes unemployed, he must actively work with his parole
officer to perform up to twenty hours weekly of community
service. (GTD: 7/23/17) MINIMUM VOTE:UNANIMOUS-Present;
Pisaturo, Armesto, DeLosSantos, Archibald
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072509 MORRIS SCOTT A

DOB: 06/28/1969 - CONTINUED

The Board has received information that Mr. Morris was
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. Consistent with Parole
Board Guidelines we will continue this case for three

months. (10/2016) (GTD:10/22/18) MINIMUM VOTE:
UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Armesto, DeLosSantos,
Archibald

DENIED

153067 CANALES CECILIO

DOB: 06/09/1983 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. Mr. Canales
displayed limited insight at hearing regarding the impact
or his crime as well as his level of responsibility and
admitted to a pattern of criminal behavior for drug dealing
for a period of time before his arrest. Given these
limitations and the seriousness of his offense, the Board
votes to deny parole without reconsideration as we believe
it would undermine the serious nature of his actions and we
could not state that he could remain at liberty without
violating the law. (GTD: 2/10/17) MINIMUM VOTE:
UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Armesto, DeLosSantos,
Archibald

060537 DAVIS EARL D JR

DOB: 04/06/1957 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and

dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. Given Mr. Davis'
extensive criminal history the Board believes that his
xxxxxxxxxxxx on parole would require time that he does
not have remaining on this incarceration sentence. Without
appropriate supervision we do not believe he is a good
candidate for parole. The Board does make a referral to
discharge planning for consideration for an appropriate
discharge plan for Mr. Davis at the time he expires his
sentence.

(GTD:

10/31/16)

MINIMUM

VOTE:

UNANIMOUS-Present;
Pisaturo, Armesto, DeLosSantos, Archibald
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516656 HARNOIS JASON M

DOB: 08/22/1980 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal

history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. The Board votes to
deny parole without reconsideration based on his concerning
criminal history, repetitive nature of his offenses for
violating a No Contact Order and his xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. The Board believes that he needs

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
otherwise he remains a higher risk to reoffend. To parole
him now given these considerations would also promote
disrespect for the law. If Mr. Harnois xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx he can write to the Board for
reconsideration. Otherwise he will flatten his sentence.
(GTD: 7/21/17) MINIMUM VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo,
Armesto, DeLosSantos, Archibald

061807 JOHNSON TROY D

DOB: 04/27/1960 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk

assessment(s) and parole plan/request. Mr. Johnson presents
with a long criminal history as well as prior opportunities
on parole and violations in the community. While the Board
does commend him xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
and work
release given the fact that he was on parole when he
committed the offense for which we are considering him and
given the time remaining on his sentence, the Board
believes that to parole him at this stage would promote
disrespect for the law. He will flatten his sentence.
(GTD: 5/6/17) MINIMUM VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo,
Armesto, DeLosSantos, Archibald

094431 LYNCH DAVID M

DOB: 03/01/1961 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. While the Board does
commend Mr. Lynch xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx during
this
incarceration, in light of his two prior opportunities on
parole and the nature and seriousness of this offense for
Extortion/Blackmail the Board believes that it reflects
unchanged deep-seated criminal thinking. In addition the
records before us indicate xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxx. Accordingly we will deny parole without

reconsideration. (GTD:12/21/16) MINIMUM VOTE:
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DENIED
UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Armesto, DeLosSantos,
Archibald

146441 MOREINO KENDALL L

DOB: 03/27/1994 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. In light of the
serious nature of this domestic violence offense, including
injuries to the victim and presence of children, as well as
his criminal history for domestic violence the Board does
not believe Mr. Moreino should be paroled on this record or
that he is a good risk xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. We will deny parole
without
reconsideration. If he works with his counselor to

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxx. Dr. Armesto dissents. He agrees with the denial of
parole, but would flatten his sentence without
reconsideration. (GTD:5/20/17) MINIMUM VOTE: YES:
Pisaturo, DeLosSantos, Archibald DISSENT: Armesto

148084 MORRISON ROBERT W

DOB: 10/22/1993 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. At this time the
Board votes to deny parole based on the seriousness of Mr.
Morrison's offenses as well as xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx to the Parole Board Hearing. We will
reconsider him in December 2016. We recommend that he take

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxx.(GTD:7/19/17)

MINIMUM

VOTE:

UNANIMOUS-Present;
Pisaturo, Armesto, DeLosSantos, Archibald

149376 ROLLINS LUIS

DOB: 06/05/1993 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. The Board is
concerned to see Mr. Rollins again in such a short period
of time as he has returned to the ACI as a probation
violator with a new domestic violence offense. In light of
his criminal history and the nature and seriousness of his
current charge, past gun offense and xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx the Board votes to deny parole without
reconsideration. We believe that to parole him on this
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record would promote disrespect for the law. (GTD:1/16/17)

MINIMUM VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Armesto,
DeLosSantos, Archibald

098565 SYLVESTER GREGORIO A

DOB: 06/25/1976 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. Given Mr.
Sylvester's criminal history, the nature of his current
offense and pattern of behavior that does not reflect a
concrete plan to change his lifestyle, the Board denies
parole without reconsideration as we do not believe that he
is a good risk. If Mr. Sylvester takes affirmative action
and
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx, he can
write
to the Board for reconsideration. (GTD:2/9/18) MINIMUM
VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Armesto, DeLosSantos,
Archibald

RESC/PAR

151201 ARCHAMBEAULT DENNIS M
PAROLE

DOB: 08/14/1994 - RESC

Mr. Archambeault is before the Board for a review of his
grant of parole xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxx. xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx and the discussion
before the Board, the Board votes unanimously to rescind
parole without reconsideration. (GTD: 11/3/16) MINIMUM
VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Armesto, DeLosSantos,
Archibald

510667 PERALTA JIMMY

DOB: 06/27/1977 - RESC PAROLE

In light of Mr. Peralta's xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx and
the discussion at hearing, the Board votes to rescind
parole without reconsideration. The Board believes that to
parole him at this stage would promote disrespect for the
law and he does not show good insight. (GTD:10/10/16)
MINIMUM VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Armesto,
DeLosSantos, Archibald

